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The MHPAEA (B) Working Group of the Regulatory Framework (B) Task Force met in Chicago, IL, Aug. 14, 2024. 
The following Working Group members participated: Erica Weyhenmeyer, Chair (IL); Jane Beyer, Vice Chair (WA); 
Crystal Phelps (AR); Debra Judy (CO); Kurt Swan (CT); Elizabeth Nunes (GA); Andria Seip (IA); Julie Holmes (KS); 
Mary Kwei (MD); T.J. Patton (MN); Jo LeDuc (MO); Robert Croom and Tracy Biehn (NC); Chrystal Bartuska (ND); 
Michelle Heaton (NH); Alejandro Amparan (NM); Kyla Dembowski (OH); Ashley Scott (OK); Shannen Logue (PA); 
Jill Kruger (SD); Matthew Tarpley (TX); Ryan Jubber and Shelley Wiseman (UT); Julie Fairbanks (VA); Rebecca 
Rebholz (WI); Joylynn Fix (WV), and Jill Reinking (WY).  
 

 he cited hundreds of provider 
organizations, health plans, and hospitals as users. He said MCG Health guidelines are continually updated to keep 
current with the standard of medical care, with thousands of new articles reviewed and new citations added to 
the latest edition. He described a three-step process for developing guidelines, including searching medical 
literature, reviewing sources for quality and relevance, and grading the available evidence. He said behavioral 
health guidelines are written by a board-certified psychiatrist and reviewed by external, active professionals. He 
said MCG Health is the only nationally recognized, independently published source for clinical criteria since it is 
not owned by a health insurer or providers.  
 
Donna Baker-Miller (MCG Health) added that MCG Health guidelines are subscription-based, so MCG Health is not 
paid based on whether claims are approved or denied. Sitwala said MCG Health care guidelines align with those 
from specialty societies like the American Society of Addiction Medicine (ASAM). He noted that MCG Health 
guidelines are specifically crafted to support substance use disorder (SUD) management. He said MCG Health 
supports a single workflow that allows clinicians to integrate references to other guidelines in one location. He 
pledged to share MCG Health guidelines with state insurance regulators. 
 

B. Optum 
 
Chrissy Finn (Optum) and Sarah Johnson (Optum) described the InterQual clinical guidelines. Finn said the 
guidelines are intended to ensure patients get the right care at the right time in the right setting, efficiently. She 
said inappropriate care, slow adoption of evidence, increasing complexity, and 
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guidelines, but when 


